The Friends of the North Hampton Public Library

Wednesday, January 16, 2019

North Hampton Public Library

Presiding Officer Cynthia Swank called the meeting to order at 9:30AM.  In attendance were Donna Etela, Susan Grant (library director), Lisa Peck, Jane Boesch, Hope Miller, Cynthia Swank, and Nancy Monaghan.

Lisa Peck pointed out that there is now nearly $15,000 in the Friends account.  One donation check had been returned because of insufficient funds, and a note has been sent to the donor to see how to next proceed.  The Treasurer’s report was approved.  The minutes of the meeting of November 28, 2019 were approved as well.

Old Business

Annual Appeal:  The annual appeal has gone well so far, with 88 donations for 2018 now recorded.  Thank you notes have been sent.

Holiday Raffle:  The raffle netted $236, which seemed low considering all the items offered.  Were there too many in one bundle?  Should they have been offered separately?
PAL Meeting:  There has been no response to the request to participate in a PAL meeting.  Perhaps the Friends should try again in the spring.

Community Oven Fund Raiser:  This will be held Monday March 4, which is the week before local elections.  Perhaps candidates would like to make an appearance.  There will be two warrant articles directly affecting the future of the library.


The fund raiser will include another 50-50 raffle.  Will there be other items raffled?

These will include the three gift offers from Posh, for hair, nails, and massage.  These will be in three separate containers.  Nancy Monaghan will look into finding four Red Sox tickets to raffle (there were four offers to underwrite one ticket each).  Charges for the raffle tickets were discussed; we will check with Jane Robie to see what was charged last year.  Probably $1 for 1 ticket, or $5 for six tickets.


We will need a new roll of tickets, preferably in a lighter, easier to read color.  Susan Grant will obtain these and the Friends will reimburse.  There will be two people at the table to handle the different raffles.

File Cabinet:  The four drawer file cabinet that has been set aside for the Friends is in the workroom near the window, and files have been moved there by Cynthia Swank.
New Business

(During the second half of the meeting Nancy Monaghan and Lisa Peck worked on packaging and pricing Library note cards for sale.)

Magic Show Funding:  The bill for the magic show has already been paid, and by consensus it was agreed that this was something the Friends would want to do..

Fuller Garden Passes:  The charge for these are accrued as they are used and then the Friends are billed at the end.  This makes the amount owed unpredictable as well as expensive as the passes are very popular (81 uses in 2018).  Do we need to change anything about how these are handled?  It was agreed that if we do not renew the passes for the Children’s Museum in Boston ($700) we would continue to support the Fuller Garden passes as in the past, and also to keep track of how they are used.  It was also noted that there is online software for passes available that Susan Grant will look into.
Library Building Planning:  Cynthia Swank, who has attended the last two meetings of the library trustees, passed out a letter from Trustee Susan Leonardi on where the Library stands now with regard to building.  It is hoped that someone from the Library Foundation will attend a Friends meeting soon to share information.  Cynthia has come up with two pages of questions regarding the proposed plans, and invites others to send their questions to Susan Leonardi.  


The letter passed around states that the Library currently has $327,000 plus in the Library Capital Reserve Fund, and $247,000 plus in donations toward a new building.  Susan Grant reported that the Foundation has around $230,000 in its own funds for the Library.

Library Programs:  The Friends are co-sponsoring, with the Granite State Blues, TJ Wheeler’s program on February 9.  For the Tech Fair on February 23 the Library will buy the refreshments and the Friends will reimburse for them.


There will be an art program on March 2, and on March 19 a program on the birds of the White Mountains.  April includes both Poetry Month and Library Week, and programs will be related.  Susan Grant is also looking into some more serious, community issue programs for the future.

Connie Margowsky is creating a pre-teen space, and may be looking for items for furnishing this area.  

Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 10:45AM.  The next meeting will be Wednesday, February 20, 2019 at 9:30AM.

Minutes prepared January 16, 2019

by Jane Boesch
